
Defense Base Act (DBA) 
Insurance

What is Defense Base Act (DBA) insurance for? DBA insurance provides contractor
employees with insurance coverage, akin to workers' compensation insurance, while
performing work under U.S. Government contracts outside the United States.

Why do you need it? U.S. law and regulation requires contractors to obtain
DBA insurance coverage for its employees for certain contracts, including public-work
contracts, with the U.S. Government performed outside the United States. Federal
Acquisition Regulation (FAR) 52.228-3, Workers’ Compensation Insurance (Defense Base
Act) (JUL 2014), requires contractors to provide disability compensation, medical insurance
benefits, and death benefits during contract performance for all covered employees.

When does it apply?  A contractor MUST buy DBA insurance for its employees working 
outside the 50 United States, unless the contractor is under a self-insurance program 
approved by the U.S. Department of Labor (DoL) or is subject to a waiver (see FAR 
28.305). Note: Non-DoL approved self-insurance programs or other non-DBA insurance 
policies may supplement mandatory DBA coverage, but these policies are not a substitute 
for mandatory DBA coverage.

• Both prime contractors and subcontractors must obtain DBA insurance.

• DBA insurance is not required for supply acquisitions unless training or equipment
installation is involved (i.e., the performance is overseas).

Important DBA facts:

Does:

Does not:

Useful resource: 
A list of authorized DBA insurance carriers can be found on the DoL’s 
website at:

https://www.tam.usace.army.mil/


